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Consultation on the Amendment of the Declared Air Quality Management Area

Durham City

Dear Mr Gribben

Thank you for your letter of 22 February inviting comments on this proposed amendment of Durham City’s Air Quality Management Area (AQMA).

Our first observation is to express surprise that the consultation is only now taking place when the proposal to amend the AQMA was first made in October 2018. Is there any particular reason why the consultation process should take so long? Poor air quality requires urgent action.

Our second point is that we note that the AQMA in Durham City is very narrowly defined along certain roads. It is interesting to compare this with AQMAs in, for example, Oxford and Dundee, where they cover a comprehensive area of the city, including some green spaces. We don’t know the reasoning behind these differing choices, but it would be helpful to know whether there might be advantages if Durham were to adopt the same strategy.

As far as the particular proposal to extend the AQMA part of the way up Church Street is concerned, we wonder why it isn’t felt necessary to extend it all the way to the Stockton Road. We are also concerned that measures are not taken that would simply divert traffic from Church Street to Hallgarth Street.

On another point of detail, we wonder whether North Road and Milburngate should also be included since they carry such a significant volume of bus traffic.

Finally, the whole point of declaring an AQMA is to manage the traffic so that air quality is restored to safe, healthy levels. The County Council’s Air Quality Action Plan for Durham City was approved on 15 June 2016, nearly five years ago. The Action Plan contained 15 proposed actions (pp.53-54f ). We consider that it would be helpful to publish a report showing what has been done to implement each of those actions. Are there any plans to update the Action Plan in view of the fact that air quality has obviously not improved sufficiently since 2016? 
Yours sincerely

John Lowe

Chair, City of Durham Trust
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